November 26, 2008

To:  Faculty Senate Council    

From:  Martha Giannini

Re:  Minutes of November 12, 2008 Faculty Senate Council Meeting

Council Members Present:  Boepple, Chopra, Curry, Fedder, Feinstein, Griffith, Hawley, Hight, Holliday, Kain, Kesten, Kreitzberg, Li, Montfort, Moritz, Numan, Ostrov, Pan, Popalisky, Powers, Riley, Skowronek, Unger
Excused:  Davis
Absent:  Dahlhoff, He, Hoyle, Kamas, Morris, Quatman, Wilson, Marketing Department


I.   The meeting was opened at 3:30 p.m. by Faculty Senate President Edward Schaefer.   The minutes of the October 8 meeting were approved.  

II.  OPENING REMARKS

President Schaefer reported that he sits on various committees and offered the following:  the University Budget Council is receiving reports and recommendations from various constituencies for next year’s budget and the Planning Action Council continues to work on the Strategic Plan.  As a member of the University Coordinating Committee, he asked for volunteers for the Parking Committee and the Faculty Salary Committee, a subcommittee of the Faculty Affairs Committee. Catherine Montfort volunteered for the Parking Committee and Dan Ostrov volunteered for the Salary Committee.
President Schaefer reported a low voter turnout in the recent Core Curriculum and Faculty Judicial Board elections.  He reported also that last year there were 70 classrooms available for undergraduate courses; this year there are 65 available. 
The last topic President Schaefer introduced related to the last day to withdraw from a course.  Effective fall 2009, the last day to withdraw (and receive a W) will be the end of the 6th week of the quarter and the last day to withdraw without a W will be the end of the 3rd week.  The last day to decide P/NP is being moved to later in the quarter.  
Additionally, if a student withdraws from all classes during the 4th week, no tuition is refunded and no W’s appear on the transcript; if a student withdraws from all classes after the 4th week, the student receives a W for all classes.
There was considerable discussion about these changes noting that this may cause students to panic, that the earlier date is too soon to determine if a student can attain a passing grade for a class.  The Council members agreed that substantive feedback is received during the 4th week and in the 6-9th weeks of the quarter.  




III.  CORE CURRICULUM ELIGIBLE CANDIDATES AND VOTERS
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President Schaefer reported that last year Diane Jonte-Pace, Vice Provost for Undergraduate Studies, the Faculty Senate Council, the University Coordinating Committee, and the Academic Affairs Committee had developed a process for the member composition of the Faculty Core Committees (FCC).  The process stated that the Core Curriculum Implementation Team (CCIT) would choose which departments would be eligible for a Core Committee replacement and those same departments would vote on the replacement.   In the recent Core replacement election, all Faculty Senate members were allowed to vote.  
The ensuing discussion focused on who is eligible to vote for replacing FCC members with three options:  all faculty should be eligible to vote for FCC members; only the members of the department that are eligible to serve in the FCC election; or some other larger voting group defined by the Core Curriculum Implementation Team. 
An informal vote amongst the representatives showed that about half were in favor of a voting group defined by the CCIT.  Phil Kesten will inform the CCIT of this discussion and report their responses to President Schaefer.
IV.  RANK AND TENURE COMMITTEE SERVICE

Deferred.
V.  ASSESSMENT

Discussion focused on the amount of time needed to complete and the complexity of some assessment documents.  President Schaefer mentioned several assessments:  program review, WASC, individual school/college accrediting organizations, etc.  Are there assessments that could be cut?  He reported that Carol Ann Gittens
, Assessment Director, will come to a department to discuss how to streamline assessments so that less time is taken away from the jobs of teaching and advising.  
A suggestion was made to make program review assessments have a 7-8 year cycle rather than a 5-year cycle.  A comment was made to create some kind of a template for syllabi to allow for some uniformity across campus.  Another comment was that some assessments do not offer quantifiable data that can correlate with anything useful.  President Schaefer will send an email to the Council representatives asking them to poll their departments for their views on assessments.  From the information he receives and further discussion with the Council, next steps can be determined.
VI.  DRAHMANN CENTER

President Schaefer reported that the number of students requesting special accommodations for exams has significantly increased.  The Center would like to get space and hire someone to assist these special need students.  Some reported that sometimes it is just a minor annoyance to arrange special testing accommodations but others reported that, depending on the number of students and availability of space and a proctor, it has taken an enormous amount of time to make the arrangements. The Council agreed that Ann Ravenscroft, Disabilities Resource Director, should be invited to a meeting to further discuss this issue.
Copies of any materials distributed at this meeting are available upon request.  
The Council agreed to not hold a December meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m.

Please refer to this site http://www.scu.edu/governance.cfm for additional information on the Faculty Senate and University committees.
